

The vision of the Lake Forest School District is to be the model of excellence in education.

October 15, 2020

### Dear Parents/Guardians and Students:

We learned today that a staff member at Lake Forest North Elementary School has tested positive for COVID-19. Per the direction of the Delaware Department of Education and the Department of Public Health, we are following all protocols and recommendations to mitigate risks associated with the infection.

Further information can be found on the district website on our homepage as well as under the COVID-19 Information Tab.

Our school nurses are available to support your family by reviewing symptoms to watch for, answering questions you may have, assisting with follow up communications, and providing further information on available testing sites.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

# Steven Lucas

\*Consulte a continuación la versión en español.

## Superintendent

Steven V. Lucas, Ed.D.
Central Business Office
5423 Killens Pond Road
Felton, Delaware 19943-9801

Office: 302-284-3020 Ext. 104, Fax: 302-284-5831

Board of Education Earle Dempsey, President James L. Rau, Vice President Phillip Thomas Sarah Starkey Jordan McCloskey

<sup>\*</sup>Tanpri gade anba a pou vèsyon kreyòl ayisyen an.



The vision of the Lake Forest School District is to be the model of excellence in education.

# \*\*\*Español\*\*\*

Estimados padres / tutores y estudiantes:

Hoy nos enteramos de que un miembro del personal de la Escuela Primaria Lake Forest North dio positivo por COVID-19. De acuerdo con las instrucciones del Departamento de Educación de Delaware y el Departamento de Salud Pública, seguimos todos los protocolos y recomendaciones para mitigar los riesgos asociados con la infección.

Se puede encontrar más información en el sitio web del distrito en nuestra página de inicio, así como en la pestaña de información de COVID-19.

Nuestras enfermeras escolares están disponibles para apoyar a su familia al revisar los síntomas que deben observar, responder las preguntas que pueda tener, ayudar con las comunicaciones de seguimiento y brindar más información sobre los sitios de prueba disponibles.

Gracias. Sinceramente,

Steven Lucas

# \*\*\* Kreyòl ayisyen \*\*\*

Chè paran / gadyen ak elèv:

Jodi a nou te aprann ke yon manm pèsonèl nan lekòl elemantè Lake Forest North teste pozitif pou COVID-19. An akò avèk enstriksyon Depatman Edikasyon Delaware ak Depatman Sante Piblik, nou swiv tout pwotokòl ak rekòmandasyon pou bese risk ki asosye avèk enfeksyon.

Ou ka jwenn plis enfòmasyon sou sit entènèt distri a sou paj lakay nou kòm byen ke sou tab enfòmasyon COVID-19 la.

Enfimyè lekòl nou yo disponib pou sipòte fanmi ou lè yo revize sentòm yo pou yo gade, reponn kesyon ou ka genyen, ede avèk swivi kominikasyon, ak bay plis enfòmasyon sou sit tès ki disponib yo.

Mèsi. Pou onèt,

Steven Lucas

### Superintendent

Steven V. Lucas, Ed.D. Central Business Office 5423 Killens Pond Road Felton, Delaware 19943-9801

Office: 302-284-3020 Ext. 104, Fax: 302-284-5831

**Board of Education** 

Earle Dempsey, President James L. Rau, Vice President Phillip Thomas Sarah Starkey Jordan McCloskey

Lake Forest School District does not discriminate in employment or in educational programs, services or activities based on race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability in accordance with state and federal laws. Inquiries should be directed to the Human Resources Director, Lake Forest Central Business Office, 5423 Killens Pond Road, Felton, DE 19943. Telephone: (302)284-3020. Persons with disabilities or other special needs are encouraged to make contact as soon as possible, in order that reasonable accommodations can be made.



The vision of the Lake Forest School District is to be the model of excellence in education.

### **Superintendent**

Steven V. Lucas, Ed.D. Central Business Office 5423 Killens Pond Road

Felton, Delaware 19943-9801

Office: 302-284-3020 Ext. 104, Fax: 302-284-5831

## **Board of Education**

Earle Dempsey, President James L. Rau, Vice President Phillip Thomas Sarah Starkey Jordan McCloskey

Lake Forest School District does not discriminate in employment or in educational programs, services or activities based on race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability in accordance with state and federal laws. Inquiries should be directed to the Human Resources Director, Lake Forest Central Business Office, 5423 Killens Pond Road, Felton, DE 19943. Telephone: (302)284-3020. Persons with disabilities or other special needs are encouraged to make contact as soon as possible, in order that reasonable accommodations can be made.